
 
 

 
 
 
Thursday 12th March 2020 
 
 
 
Dear Parents, Caregivers and Community Members, 
 
 
Next Friday 20th March we will be celebrating the National Day of Action 
Against Bullying together with Harmony Day. We encourage students to 
come to school on Friday wearing a touch of orange to recognise the 
importance of this day. We will also be facilitating an Assembly with the 
themes of Action Against Bullying so we can all live in Harmony. At our school this is about Being 
Respectful to everyone.  
 
Recently there has been increasing alarm in regards to the spread of 
Coronavirus in our community. The Department of Health has issued the 
following advice in relation to preventing the spread of viruses:  
• teach and encourage your children to wash their hands often with 
  soap and water before and after eating as well as after going to the 
  toilet;  
• avoid spreading infections to others by keeping children home if 
  they are unwell;  
• teach children to cough and sneeze into their elbow. 
 
If you have any questions about coronavirus disease, you are encouraged to 
contact the National Coronavirus Health Information Line on 1800 020 080. 
Please see attached information sheet from the Department of Health. 
Here at school we will ensure that students have access to handwashing 
facilities including soap and hand towel and access to hand sanitiser in every 
classroom. We will also be instructing students about how to wash their 
hands effectively to prevent the spread of germs. 
Thank you to the FUNdraising Committee their ‘merry band of helpers’ for 
providing delicious pancakes on Pancake Tuesday. We appreciate the extra efforts you all go to help 
build a sense of community for our staff and students. 
 
A reminder that we will be holding our first Student Free day on Friday 27th March. Happy Haven 
OSHC will be available on this day. 
 
Enjoy the beautiful autumn weather. 
 
Kind regards 

Catherine  

46 Maturin Ave SMS: 0408 352 583 Phone: 8382 1511 
Christies Beach SA 5165 www.cbeachps.sa.edu.au Fax: 8382 9648 

Attendance :  

86% 
Week 6 & 7 

DIARY DATES  

16/3  

Bike Ed 

20/3  

Assembly 9.10am 

23/3  

Bike Ed 

24/3  

Literacy 

Workshop  

2.00 ð 3.00pm 

27/3  

STUDENT  

FREE  DAY  

 

 

 

 

 

 



WINNER  ! 
 
Congratulations to the Wyk family who returned their 
Student Update Information sheet before the due date 
and has won the free uniform. 
 

STUDENT  INFORMATION  FORM 
 

Recently all parents/caregivers were asked to 

complete an updated version of our Student 

Information which we keep on file for all our students.  

This information is vital, particularly for communicating 

with parents, emergency contacts and for any critical 

legal/custody issues.  We ask that all families complete 

this update as soon as possible and return to Michelle 

in the Front Office. 

 

SPORTS  DAY 
 

2020  Sports  Day 

Friday 3rd of April  
 
Times :  Classes assemble on the Oval at  
 9am 
 R/1 Students dismissed at 12.30pm 
 2/7 Students dismissed at   2.30pm 

(students to be signed out with their 
teacher ôs consent)  

 
All families, please come along and support your 

family school colours. 
 

Which colour will be the 2020 School Sports 
Champions ?  

 

 
 

SCHOOL  FEES 
 
Invoices for fees and information for School Card were 
recently sent home.  Thank you to those 
Parents/Caregivers who have either paid their fees or 
applied for School Card. 

 
 
 
 

SCHOOL  CARD 

 
Below is a table outlining the 2020 school card limits. 

This is based on your 2018-2019 income according to 

Centrelink financial records. If you think you are 

eligible or close to the figures, please apply. FAMILIES 

NEED TO APPLY EVERY YEAR. 

Number of 
Your 

Dependent 
Children 

2018/2019 
Annual 

School Card 
Income Limit 

2018/2019 
Average 
Weekly 

School Card 
Income Limit 

   

1 $60,264        $1,159 

2 $61,340 $1,180 

3 $62,416 $1,201 

4 $63,492 $1,222 

5 $64,568 $1,243 

Each 
additional 
dependent 

child 

$1,076 $21 

 

PARENT  WORKSHOP 
 

You are invited to a  
 

Parent Workshop  

The Importance of Oral 
Language 

Tuesday 24th March 2:00-3:00pm 
in Performing Arts Room 
Afternoon Tea Provided 

All welcome 
 

RSVP: by Friday 20th March to Front Office 

83821511 
 

PARENT / TEACHER  INTERVIEWS 
 

Parent / Teacher Interviews will be held in week 9 this 

term.  More information will be sent home on Monday. 

 

 

 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://thepartymancompany.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2016/02/sports-day.png&imgrefurl=http://thepartymancompany.co.uk/school-sports-day/&docid=IQYxumVo2jeu4M&tbnid=oLyfDkq1vrfKsM:&vet=10ahUKEwj4zJGBk8fZAhWGjLwKHVttDz4QMwixAigdMB0..i&w=596&h=267&bih=994&biw=1920&q=sports day&ved=0ahUKEwj4zJGBk8fZAhWGjLwKHVttDz4QMwixAigdMB0&iact=mrc&uact=8


WIRREANDA  SECONDARY  SCHOOL 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 ONKAPARINGA  NORTH  SAPSASA 
 

If you have received this note, your child attends a 
school that is a part of the ONKAPARINGA NORTH 
SAPSASA District.  SAPSASA – Primary School Sport, 
provides students with opportunities to compete in 
their chosen sport by representing their school, the 
district or their state.  
 
Students who are in years 6 and 7 have opportunities 
to compete in all common sports.  There are also 
opportunities for all students born in 2010 and older to 
compete in Swimming, Cross Country and Athletics 
events.   
 
All information for the District is distributed to students 
through school SAPSASA representatives, however this 
year all SAPSASA information will also continue to be 
posted on our Facebook Page.  If you would like to keep 
up to date with all ONKAPARINGA NORTH SAPSASA 
information, please click on ‘’JOIN GROUP”.  If you have 
any questions, please contact us at 
onkanorth@gmail.com 
 
Scott Trenorden and Michael Best 
Onkaparinga North District Convenors 
Woodcroft Primary School 

  

 

HALLET  COVE  SCHOOL  R-12 
 

Important Dates 
School in Action 

Wednesday 18 March 2020 9.30am-11.00am 
(Bookings essential) 

Tour the school and see classes in action. 
Meet the Principal. 

Open Night 
Wednesday 18 March 2020 5.00pm-7.00pm 

Meet the Principal at 5.00pm then take a 
guided tour of the school. 

Primary School Tour 
Wednesday 29 July 2020 9.30am-10.45am 

Tour the Primary school and see classes in action with 
the Head of Junior School and Student Leaders. 

Information Night for 
2021 Year 8 Students 

Thursday 26 November 2020 6.30pm-7.30pm 
Transition Days for 

2021 Year 8 Students 
Thursday 3 December 2020 8.40am-3.10pm 

Friday 4 December 2020 8.40am-3.10pm 
2020 Term Dates 

Term One: 28 January – 9 April 
Term Two: 29 April – 3 July 

Term Three: 21 July – 25 September 
Term Four: 13 October – 11 December 

   Hallett Cove School R-12 
   2-32 Gledsdale Road 
   Hallett Cove SA 5158 
   Phone: 08 8392 1020 
   Fax: 08 8381 6713 
   Email: info@hcs.sa.ed 
 

CITYLIGHT SOUTH CHURCH  

OFFICIAL LAUNCH 
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OSHC 

STUDENT  FREE  DAY 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BREAKFAST  CLUB 

WEDNESDAY  SPECIAL 
 

Breakfast Club  

Wednesday Special  

18th March  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Breakfast  Frittata  

From 8am in the Breakfast Club  
 

PHONE NUMBER  

REPORTING  AN  ABSENCE 
 
The mobile phone number to report a student 
absence via SMS is  

                0408 352 583  
Please update your contact in your phone to this 

number. Thanks. 

SCHOOL  ATTENDANCE 
 
At times your child may be absent from school. Our 
school policy is that the parent or caregiver informs the 
class teacher or school.  To do this there are a few 
different strategies you can use: 

1. Ring the school on 8382 1511. 
2. School will text you a message from CBPS 

which you can reply back. It is important that 
your home and mobile numbers are current. It 
is also important that your emergency phone 
numbers are current and they are not the 
parent or caregiver, as we will always ring the 
parent first, if for any reason we cannot 
contact you we will ring the emergency 
number next. 

3. You can write a note explaining your child’s 
absences in their diary or communication book 
or even on a piece of paper, when the child 
returns to school. 

4. You can personally let the front office know. 
If your child is absent for more than 3 days we do 
require a doctor’s certificate or if they have ongoing 
health issues it may be appropriate to obtain a health 
care plan from your doctor. 
Thank you for your ongoing support in ensuring your 
child is at school every day or taking the responsibility 
to tell us when they are not.  
A friendly reminder that school starts at 8:50am and 
finishes at 3:15pm.  
 

MESSAGES  TO  STUDENTS 
 
We appreciate that at times plans change and you may 
need to get a message to your child during the school 
day, however this may prove to be difficult especially 
in the afternoons  as sometimes classes are not in their 
classrooms and if they are they can be disrupted when 
the phone rings.  If possible, please make 
arrangements in the morning with your child re. pick 
up etc or ring the school at the earliest time possible. 
Thank you for your understanding and cooperation 
with this. 
 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


